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Madame Chair, and members of the Committee, my name is Mary Krinkie and I am the Vice President of 
Government Relations for the Minnesota Hospital Association. 
 
This has obviously been a difficult and stressful year for hospitals, our employees, and our patients. Last 
week, MHA released our annual report on the financial health of hospitals and health systems from 
2019, and it showed the median operating margin to be 1.4 percent, with 41 percent of Minnesota’s 
hospitals and health systems having a negative operating margin and that was pre-pandemic.  
 
What we need right now is stability and sustainability. MHA is very appreciative that the DE amendment 
to SF 2360 does not include any disruptive financial changes to our health care safety net and maintains 
funding levels for hospitals and health systems.  
 
MHA is concerned about the policy language found in Article 5, section 3, taken in part from SF 2110, 
calling for the disclosure of a Medicare percent. This is a new mandate for more publicly displayed 
posters, more website information, and more information on provider statements. There is uncertainty 
about what is being asked and for what purpose? For example, is it an average of commercial payer 
rates above Medicare, or is it a percentage for each commercial payer the provider has a contract with? 
How will this work in practicality if some services are reimbursed at a higher percentage above Medicare 
than other services? A provider may get paid 125% of the Medicare payment by a private insurer for 
some services and a 175% of the Medicare payment for a different service. 
 
We seek clarity around what is trying to be accomplished. MHA believes this language does not provide 
actionable pricing information for consumers, just more burden for health care providers. Just as a 
reminder, as of January 1, 2021, all hospitals must post the following information:  gross charge, 
discounted cash price, payer-specific negotiated charge, de-identified minimum negotiated charge, and 
the de-identified maximum negotiated charge for all services. 
 
In closing, MHA would like to ask that two free standing bills be included in this Omnibus bill, as this bill 
moves through the legislative process:  SF 1257, simplifies the background check and fingerprinting 
process for licensed health care professionals, and SF 1160 is the Telehealth bill. MHA strongly supports 
both of those bills. 
 
Thank you for consideration of our comments.  
 
 
 

 


